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Dear Parents,                                                               21st May 2021 

 

We have one more week in school before we break up for May half 

term, let’s keep our fingers crossed for better weather during the next 

few weeks as it really hasn’t felt like the Summer term at all! I must 

just give a special mention to Class 1 this week and Mrs Jenkins and 

Mrs Kynaston who got caught in a terrible hail storm   during lunch 

time. The children all took shelter under the jungle gym until it eased 

off but did get a little drenched in the process. I have to say both the 

children and adults thought it was terribly exciting and was a definite 

talking point during the afternoon. 

 

TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY 

We have booked the school photography to 

come in to school on Thursday July 1st at 

9.30am to take class group photographs along 

with Year 6 individual photographs. We ask 

that on this day children wear full summer  

uniform for our photographs. If it is a PE or 

Forest School session we will rearrange those 

sessions that week. We will of course give you 

advance notice but it will be nearer that date.  

 

Safety Ambassadors 

We have selected our Safety Ambassadors who are a group of children 

in Key Stage 2 who will meet to discuss all aspects of school safety 

(including online safety), and find ways to address any concerns or   

issues pupils or parents have about safety in and around school. Today, 

in our Celebration Assembly the ‘Ambassador’ badges were handed out 

to Aidan, Eliza, Graciella, Olly M, Olly F and Missy who will be our 

school safety team. We would like to congratulate this group of    

children for being selected in this important role. Their first task this 

week has been addressing the concerns of some parents and residents 

and this is a letter that they have written to you all. 

 

Executive Head Teacher   -  Mrs Rebecca Nash 

Head of School  -  Mrs Alison Moore 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Over the past few days and weeks we have had some very       

worried parents and residents in the village near our school. 

They are worried that while parents are waiting to pick up or 

drop off their children people are sitting in cars with their     

engines running.  

We would really appreciate it if you could turn your cars off. It   

creates pollution which affects not only the humans but the 

birds, animals and plants too. The pollution is destroying the 

planet and turning cars off will make a big difference. 

Remember! Turn up, turn off, save our environment! 

A massive thank you from St. Lawrence Safety Ambassadors.  

 

Dinner Money Arrears 

Just a polite reminder that we have a substantial amount of dinner 

money that hasn’t been paid, over £300. Catering services have to be 

paid and school are not in a financial position to pay the shortfall.  If 

you haven’t yet paid, please can this be paid before the end of next 

week. Thank you in advance for this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual Provision Maps 

For those of you with children identified as SEND we will be sending 

home your child’s IPM before half term, this will have a review of the 

targets previously set and  new targets for the duration of the     

summer term. A Parentmail has been sent offering parents telephone 

consultations to discuss the IPM and progress towards these. Please 

telephone the school office to make an appointment. Class 2 and 3  

pupils is Wednesday 26th May and Class 1 pupils Tuesday 8th June. 
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This week in Religious Education  lessons we 
have been discussing why Christians go to 
church and thinking about the different   
features of a church. Children have been 
looking at photographs of St. Lawrence 
Church and have been drawing the outside of 
the church. We have planned a visit after 
half term to see what our church is like     
inside. 

People go to church to speak 
to God and the sun always 
shines bright with Jesus.      
People also go to church to 
learn how to be peaceful.                                           

Emily Y1 

People go to pray to God and Jesus and to have a 
think. They go to be thankful for what is all around 
and they learn to listen.                          Lottie Y1 

People go to church to pray for 
Jesus   because he is the Son 
of God. He is kind and special in 
all our hearts. We see a cross 
to remind us what Jesus died 
on. 

Faith YR 
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In Class 2, we have worked in English on our 

use of adjectives, verbs, adverbs and alliteration. 

Using our focus text ‘The Accidental Prime  

Minister’, we looked at describing characters  

using adjectives, verbs and adverbs. We then 

moved onto creating an unusual food menu   

using alliteration as our rule. The children really 

enjoyed this and we have created a Class 2      

Alliteration Unusual Menu. 

In Forest School, building on our work on Respect and Mental Well-being, we have 

looked at using small natural materials to represent large things. 

Our continued work on Paul Klee in Art this week has taken the form of recreating our  

designed artwork in his style using physical printing and paint. Here are some          

examples. 
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Year 4 and 5, have been learning about the jobs children did in 
Victorian times. 

They were very shocked, to learn how young the children were, 
that the jobs could be very hard and often dangerous! 

They made paper dolls, to illustrate the jobs. Paper dolls were 
one of the few toys, poor children could make to play with. 

 “I would feel really 
terrified because if I 

did not move fast 
enough, the machines 
in the textiles mills 

might cut my fingers 
off!” 

 “I would be so 
scared that I 

would try to run 
away, if I had to 

work down a mine!” 
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Year 6, have been continuing on their Andy Warhol style, art 
journey. This week they have enjoyed sketching an object 

before transforming it with colour.  

 
“I chose the penguin because 

it is my favourite show. I 
love the different colours.” 

 
“I chose popcorn because 
it sounds like pop art. I 
used these colours to 

make it unique.” 

 “I chose the object, 
the stormtrooper  
helmet because I 

thought it was cool. I 
chose these colours to 

make it vibrant.” 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class One 

Alfie  :  working so hard in all areas of the curriculum. 

Hudson  : for showing team spirit and kindness in PE 

 

Class Two 

   

Aidan : thinking deeply and asking considered questions in worship. 

Reuben W : showing a love of learning and reading all week. 

 

Class Three 

 

Jacob : for excellent effort at all times across all subjects.  

Rory   : for being such an asset to year 6 and always contributing so    

            well in class. 
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CLASS TIMETABLES 

 

CLASS 1   

THURSDAY  -   PE 

FRIDAY  -        FOREST SCHOOLS 

 

CLASS 2  

WEDNESDAY— PE and FOREST SCHOOLS   

 

CLASS 3 

MONDAY 

Year 6:  Children will be taking part in either a Commando Joe session or a 

Forest School Session. On this day, please dress your child in Forest school 

clothing (tracksuit bottoms, trainers, school T shirt, fleece, separate top to 

put over for forest schools). Please do not dress children in shorts, even if it 

is warm, as shorts are not suitable for Forest School. If it has been wet 

please also provide wellingtons. 

Years 4 and 5: Normal school uniform day. 
 
TUESDAY  

Normal school uniform day for all years in Class 3. 

  

WEDNESDAY 

Year 6: Normal school uniform day. 

Years 4 and 5: PE clothing  

  

THURSDAY 

Year 6:  PE clothing  

Years 4 and 5: Normal school uniform day. 

  

FRIDAY 

Year 6 :Normal school uniform day. 

Years 4 and 5 : Children will be taking part in either a Commando Joe session 

or a Forest School Session. On this day, please dress your child in Forest 

school clothing (tracksuit bottoms, trainers, school T shirt, fleece, separate 

top to put over for forest schools). Please do not dress children in shorts, 

even if it is warm, as shorts are not suitable for Forest School. If it has been 

wet please also provide wellingtons. 
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Full details are included in the above poster and any questions can be 
directed to  

secretary@wellingtoncc.co.uk 

 

mailto:secretary@wellingtoncc.co.uk

